
A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club  May 2024  

Important upcoming dates:   

Fall Foliage November 1st  to 3rd, Locust  Grove, OK 

Christmas party on December 7th 

 In view of the recent storms, I’ll make no attempt at humor or trivia.  
These storms were packed with violent tornadoes, high speed winds and 
heavy rains resulting in several deaths and massive destruction.  The 
forecast for this week also involves possible severe storms. 

Rather than talk about our Chevy’s, let’s focus on how fortunate we are to 
go unharmed.  I suggest, that for the near future, when we see, drive or 
think of our Chevys, let’s take a moment to lift the hundreds of people/
victims and their families in prayer. 

Humbly submitted 

Tom Linn-Lim 

COCCC President 



CENTRAL  OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB 
APRIL 14. 2024  meeting as called to order by President Tom Linn at 3:10pm at John-
nies in Moore, Ok.   Pledge of Allegiance given. No illness cards were needed.  Mar-
tins are celebrating their anniversary. 
Minutes from March meeting printed in Dashboard.  Motion by Annette, second 
by  Shirley to approve. Approved. 
Treasurer read quarterly report on balances of accounts. Subject of the Haggerty lia-
bility insurance $350 cost.  Some of the information: the company has to have writ-
ten notification of event, only covers at location, covers persons, does not cover vehi-
cles going or coming. MOTION: motion made by Dale, seconded by Annette  “we do 
not renew  the insurance”. Passed. 
Larry and Tom wanting lo look into adding to By Laws to be more specific on liabiity. 
  
Still making inquiries trying to locate our club banner. 
Dale and Tom got Information on the big car show that would be similar to the 
NSRA. Would be located in Yukon Park,  Oct. 12. Name, OKIE National Car Club. Try-
ing to involved  other car clubs to help with car show. 
  
Billy will not  be able to take on a dinner cruise this month or several following 
months.  Tom will see about arranging a cruise for April 27. 
 
50/50  $30.00  no ladies choice. Collection on no Chevy emblem. 
Members present  18 
Next meeting  May 5 , because of Mother’s Day on the 12th. 
Submitted by Martha Duerksen, Sec. 

Fall Foliage 2024 

November 1-2, 2024 

Locust Grove Inn & Suites 

Best Western Hotel 

106 Holiday Lane 

Locust Grove, OK 74352 

Phone:  918-479-8082 

30 rooms have been blocked for October 31 & 
November 1 & 1, 2024 

Room Rate is $98 + tax for king or queen 
room 

Group name:  Fall Foliage 2024 

Hosted by Tulsa Chevy Classics 

Information:  Kay Simpson 918-760-2359 

Email:  tks55chevy@gmail.com 



 

 

 

A blast from the past:  April 2010 
 

As newsletter editor, I’m always on the lookout for a new or interesting story.  This month, I have 
had the honor of having some interesting stories come my way.  Here is one of the first ones. 

“I saw Rudy yesterday and told him I had a camera for sale. At first he played innocent and then I 
told him the word was out that his had been flattened and he was in need of another one. His reply 
was "You've been talkin' to Rodney" which I couldn't deny. “ 

Mel  

So after hearing this from Mel, I asked Rudy what had happened and this is his side of the story. 

“He and Gloria were on their scouting trip to Chicago and had taken quite a few pictures and Rudy 
had set his camera between his legs so if he saw something he wanted to take a picture of, he 
could get to the camera.  Well, a piece of paper flew out of the window and he opened the car 
door and stepped out to catch the paper.  In doing so, he forgot about the camera.  They proceed-
ed on down the street about a half block or so and Rudy remembered that he had had the camera 
between his legs and it was no longer there.  He looked in the rearview mirror to see if anyone was 
behind him and away he backed up to where he had gotten out of the car.   Needless to say, the 
camera was in pieces on the street.  The numerous pictures they had taken were destroyed along 
with the camera.  He now has another camera.” 

Then this morning, I get a call from Rodney.  He wanted to know if I had already published the 
newsletter.  Of course, I hadn’t.  He had another Rudy story. 

It seems that Rudy wanted to get both of his cars, the ‘49 and the ‘54 NSRA safety inspected.  As 
he was getting the inspection done on the ‘49, he was to start the car.  Lo and behold, the car 
wouldn’t start.  He cranked and cranked before he remembered that he had taken a wire loose so 
that someone couldn’t start his car and drive off with it.  Then when they were inspecting the ‘54, 
the windshield wipers wouldn’t work.  I guess that Rudy needs a little guidance  on how to get a 
good safety inspection.   Any one up for that challenge?” 

That’s not the starter, Rudy.  That’s the 
horn. 

Who is this in his wife’s gown? 

Editor’s note:  I have no clue who this is. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club Officers 

President: Tom Linn-Lim First Vice-President: Dale Kosa  

Second Vice Presidents: Carolyn Bradsher and Shirley Bynun 

Secretary: Martha Duerksen Treasurer: Teresa Linn-Lim 

 

May Birthdays 

Monty Courtney  Charles Stookey 

Tammy Crawford    

Martha Duerksen 

Teresa Linn-Lim 

  

 

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America, and to the republic for 
which it stands, one naƟon, under God, indivisible with lib-
erty and jusƟce for all. 

  Central OK Classic Chevy Club hƩps://www.55-   
57chevys.com/ 

Club ApplicaƟons and Dues—Treasurer—PO Box 893253, 
Oklahoma City, OK 73189 


